
‭SDCBC Meeting Minutes‬

‭May 3, 2024‬

‭1)‬ ‭Treasure’s Report‬
‭·‬ ‭Checking = $3,017.76‬
‭·‬ ‭Fisherman’s Relief Fund = $3,032.83‬

‭2)‬ ‭Misc Business‬
‭Susan McGinnis and Bryan Norris from the San Diego Lakes Program‬
‭attended and provide updates on the 2% budget cut ($59,000) for next year.‬
‭The cuts will include El Capitan closed the month of January and Sutherland‬
‭will be on Fridays.  Possibly Hodges may close for another month but was‬
‭undetermined.  Self-inspection for quagga muscles may also be imposed.‬

‭Lake revenue goes into a general fund and not to a city lake fund.‬
‭Suggestions were made to offset the 2% cut; County to help with costs,‬
‭grants, increase launching fees for kayakers and charge for parking / usage‬
‭fees at Murray.‬

‭All members were requested to continue sending emails to our San Deigo‬
‭City representatives.  Our concerns have been heard.‬

‭The water levels at El Capitan and Hodges are being maintained at a level‬
‭not to incur additional damage.  Hodges is currently scheduled to be repaired‬
‭first, but dates are not known.  Water from El Capitan is being drawn to San‬
‭Vicente to maintain a safe level at El Capitan.‬

‭Two (2) new dams are being considered again; Ramona and Mexico.  The‬
‭chances are slim due to funding.  San Vicente is being considered for‬
‭hydroelectricity in the future.‬

‭The process to purchase fishing and launch permits via credit card at the‬
‭lakes and online is a long-term possibility.‬

‭The road to El Capitan is in the works to be repaired.  A special crew for‬
‭roadwork will be assembled to do such tasks.  The road work is anticipated to‬
‭start a year from now.‬

‭Clubs agreed on donating $100 each in gift cards, tackle, etc for this year’s‬
‭Top 6 tournament.‬

‭New this year, the state has mandated a quagga muscle self-inspection form.‬
‭Club members have not been approached by Fish & Game to produce the‬
‭form.  It is anticipated it will be requested in the near future.‬



‭Location for the fisherman’s swamp meet has not been found.  It is still in the‬
‭works.‬

‭The sale of SDCBC trailer is still up in the air.  Pete Graves could possibly‬
‭store and use the trailer / contents for his yearly tournaments.‬
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